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SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN 

,OFFICE OF 
STUDENT AFFAIRS 

September 22-26, 1980 

Monday, September ·22 

No scheduled activities 

Tuesday,· September· 23 

10:00 a.m. 

Wednesday,· Septeinbe·r 24 

10:00 a.m. 

1:00-3:00 p.m. 

Thursday, September 2'5 

10:00 a.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

Friday, s·eptember '26 

10:00 a.m. 

10:00-10:45 a.m. 

4: 30 p .m. 

NOTICES: 

Vol. VIII, No. 4· 

Chapel: Perspectives on Ministerial Authority 
Symposium. "Authority of Powerlessness." 
Address by Dr. Thomas H. Graves, Assistant 
Professor of Philosophy of Religion. 

Chapel: Perspectives on Ministerial Authority 
Symposium. "The Seductive Power of the 
Minister's Role." Address by Dr. Richard L. 
Hester, Professor of Pastoral Care and Psy-
chology of Religion. 

Student Drop-In. Foreign Mission Board Re-
presentatives office, Mackie Hall, second floor. 
All students are welcome. Coffee and donuts 
available.· 

Chapel: Perspectives on Ministerial Authority 
Symposium. "Why Not Become Fire?" Address 
by Dr. William P. Clemmons, Associate Profes-
sor of Christian Education. 

Symposium panel discussion. Mackie Hall, 
Commons Room. 

Senior Class meeting to discuss class gift, 
graduation and other matters. Cafeteria. 

Library special for new students! See notice. 

Deadline to drop courses without penalty. 

PERSPECTIVES IN Perspectives in Ministry is a student organi-
MINISTRY SYMPOSTUM: zation committed to the task of providing a 

forum for dialogue, education and ministry. 
A special symposium, "Perspectives on Ministerial Authority," will feature 
addresses and discussion periods during the chapel hours this week. In addi-
tion, a panel discussion will be held on Thursday evening at 7:30 p.m. in the 
Mackie Commons Room. Featured panelists will be Dr. Willard A. Brown, Mrs. 
Marie Bean and Mr. William E. Cummings. Everyone is invited. 

CONFERENCE ON "Developing a Responsible Christian Lifestyle" 
CHRISTIAN LIFESTYLE: is the theme of a conference sponsored by the 

Christian Life Council in Winston-Salem, Octo-
ber 6-8, 1980. Program participants include Mary Cosby, Ron Sider, Glenn Hinson, 
Ruth Fowler, Walker Knight, Andy Loving, and our own Professor Bill Clemmons. 

(OVER) 



Free housing will be available for students who can furnish their own bedrolls. 
Information and registration forms are available in the Librarian's office. 

STORED ITEMS: Personal items stored in the gymnasium must be 
properly identified no later than Friday, 

September 19 .. Unclaimed items will be considered abandoned and disposed of 
according to storage procedure. Call ext. 229 or 260 if you have questions. 

PARKING DECALS: Anyone parking on Seminary property must have 
a valid decal, properly displayed. Only visi-

tors who are not officially connnected with the school are exempt from this re-
quirement. All tickets issued for decal violations will be charged to the 
owner (No warning tickets as of September 17). Owners will be identITied, if 
necessary, through state DMV offices. 

PEER GROUP New students in peer group #1 (Dr. Carlton- -
COOKOUT: advisor, Ken Dickson-leader) are reminded of 

the cookout at Karen and Ken Dickson's on 
Thursday, September 25, 6:00 p.m. Spouses are invited. Cost: $1.50/person. 
Please contact Ken at 556-1913 if you plan to come. 

LOST ITEMS: (A) A black leather-bound Thompson Chain 
reference Bible has been lost. If found, 

please bring it to the switchboard. (B) A SHURE column speaker belonging to 
the Library A-V department was missing from Appleby Chapel on Friday, September 
12. This is part of the portable campus P.A. system. If you have information 
regarding this equipment please contact Ed Sansbury in the Library A-V office, 
ext. 259. 

JONI: "JONI" is a movie about a young woman, who in 
the midst of devastating personal struggles, 

was able to be victorious through her faith in Christ. The movie will be 
shown for two weeks beginning October 3 at the Mission Valley Cinema I in 
Raleigh. Advance adult discount tickets are available through the Student 
Affairs office, Mackie Hall for $2.25 each. Regular admission is $3.50 for 
adults and $2.00 for children at the door. Seating for large groups may also 
be obtained with discount tickets. 

CROP WALK: A CROP Walk for world hunger will be held 
October 5. Watch for posters or contact 

Robert Ellis at 556-5712 for more information~ 

SUMMER MISSIONS: If you are interested in missions opportunities 
for summer, 1981, come to chapel on Tuesday, 

September 30 at 10:00 a.m. to find out more. See also the seminary catalog 
for a course description, H~2324. 

LIBRARY SPECIAL Learn now; save time later! A series of four 
FOR NEW STUDENTS! 45-minute illustrated presentations on using 

the Library effectively will be given by the 
Reference Librarian in the AV Auditorium (2nd floor, Library). Included will 
be: finding information (such as discussion of Bible passages) in periodicals; 
locating book reviews, biographical data, abstracts, dissertations; compiling 
subj e.ct bibliographies; and using microforms. The first series will be held 
10:00 a~m. on four Fridays (September 26, October 3, October 17, October 31). 
Register at the Reference Desk by Wednesday, September 24. Limit of 50. Another 
series will be given on Thursdays at 3:00 p.m. (November 6, November 13, Novem-
ber 20, December 4). Register by November 4. 

SAFETY: Due to the overwhelming increase in theft on 
campus, we are asking everyone to please lock 

your automobiles for your own safety. 

MISS.IONS. ·suRVEY: Students who have had missions experience or 
who have an interest in missions are asked 

to complete the survey below and leave it in one of the designated boxes in 
Mackie Hall, Appleby or Johnson. 

Name 

Address 

Missions Experience: Summer Missions 
Other (Indicate) 

Phone 

Journeyman ------
Vocational Interests: Foreign Mission ~B_o_a_r_d _________________ _ 

Home Mission Board 
Other 
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